Rule 22 Tariff Review Group

Wednesday, March 31, 1999

MINUTES

NEXT MEETING:  WEDNESDAY, MAY 5 1999 @ PG&E

77 BEALE ST. Room 307, 10:00-2:00

· Introductions (see attached Attendance List)
· Data Quality Integrity Working Group (Steve Roscow for Dan Barber and Lorenzo Kristov)
The main points for DQI to report are:

The Final DQI Report should be filed at the CPUC within a few days

The newly formed DQI sub group (under OCC) will be meeting on Friday in Edison Territory.  Contact Dan or Lorenzo for details.  The Sub group will be prioritizing the recommendations made in the final DQI Report, and developing plans to proceed.

· Updates from Rule 22 Operational Coordinating Committee and subgroups
Overall, only two significant issues had to be brought up to the Rule 22 level this month:

1. Cancellation policy for DASRs still pending meter installation after 180 days 

2. A suggested change in approach by the Operations Manual/Documentation Subgroup

For the other subject areas below, see the notes prepared by the OCC.

1. DASR Consistency/Account Maintenance

The group was informed that this subgroup has developed the following approach to long-outstanding DASRs with pending meter installations:

· These DASRs shall be cancelled after 180 days.
· A one time notice shall be provided to ESPs on April 30, 1999 specifying DASRs pending meter installation over 150 days from the acceptance date.
· The ESP shall have two weeks to contact the UDC to explain the cause for delay and shall be given the opportunity to extend the DASR for another 180 days

2. SDP Implementation

3. Meter Specific Services

4. Billing Business Rules

5. Meter Usage Data


6. Operations Manual/Documentation

Mike Gunzelman reported that the Documentation subgroup, after completing Phase 1 (creating a “cut-and-paste” document that merges the individual ESP Handbooks/Operations Manuals of each UDC, the group met to scope out Phase 2 (creation of a single, generic, statewide Operations Manual), and reached a decision to recommend that the group halt its work.  Instead, the UDCs will continue with their “proprietary” manuals, and a new process will be developed to better communicate the pending changes and updates to statewide processes that are being developed by the other subgroups.  The basic reasoning behind the new approach is (1) creation of a single manual would require significant resource commitments by both the UDCs and the ESPs and other parties who volunteered to help with Phase 2, and (2) a great deal of consistency has actually been achieved by the other subgroups since this subgroup began its work, so that the main need at this point is to document this progress and make the workproducts more easily accessible.

Nobody in attendance voiced objection to the suggested approach.  However, Mike will circulate a draft proposal of this new approach, and we will discuss further at the May 4th OCC and May 5th Rule 22 meetings.
Other Items

1. PG&E and the other UDCs noted very briefly that the Commission has issued “Proposed Decisions” on the Utilities’ Applications for Section 376 Cost Recovery, and that the eventual Commission Decisions on this matter may affect utility participation in groups like the Rule 22 Working Group.  Interested parties may download the Proposed Decisions from the CPUC website: http://www.cpuc.ca.gov/electric_restructuring/decisions/sec376_draft/sec376_index.htm

2. The Group discussed the pros and cons of the possibility of somehow condensing or combining the present 2-day sequence of OCC and Rule 22 into a single day, and/or a single group.  The consensus at the moment appears to be that the two groups are sufficiently different in level of technical detail, in the composition of attendees, and their unique purposes (OCC is a “working group”, while Rule 22 tends to be a “decision-making group”) that it is still necessary to have them meet separately.  We will revisit this topic as necessary in the future.
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